

780 N. Commercial Street P.O. Box 330 Manchester, NH 03105-0330

Erik Newman Senior Counsel

603-634-2459 Erik.newman@eversource.com

June 29, 2020

Ms. Debra A. Howland Executive Director and Secretary New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Re: PETITION OF PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY OF NEW HAMPSHIRE D/B/A EVERSOURCE ENERGY FOR LICENSE TO TO CONSTRUCT AND MAINTAIN ELECTRIC LINES OVER AND ACROSS STATE OWNED LAND IN MERRIMACK, NEW HAMPSHIRE

Dear Director Howland:

Enclosed for filing with the Commission please find Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy's referenced petition for a license to cross State owned land in Merrimack, New Hampshire in support of a project on Eversource's 345kV 3195 Line. Pursuant to the Commission's notice of March 17, 2020, this filing is only being provided by email.

Eversource respectfully requests that the Commission issue an Order *Nisi* with respect to this crossing license application.

Should there be any technical questions concerning this filing, they may be directed to Matthew Cardin, Compliance Specialist on behalf of Eversource, who can be reached at 603-988-6635 / matthew.cardin@eversource.com

Please include the following on the service list on behalf of Eversource Energy: Erik Newman (erik.newman@eversource.com); Melissa Price (Melissa.price@eversource.com); and Matthew Cardin (matthew.cardin@eversource.com).

Thank you for your assistance. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Erik Newman Senior Counsel

cc via e-mail: OCA